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Notes: 
 
CoC scoring: 
Noted that HUD has increased points from 6 to 12 points for agencies that 
implement a “Housing First Model.” 
 
The Governance Committee will meet monthly throughout the summer, as this is a 
very busy time of year for the CoC application competition. 
 
HUD is offering technical assistance to the Nashville/Davidson County CoC.  Mary 
Wilson in Knoxville requested the survey monkey from Nashville stakeholders.  
Transparency was a big issue. 
 
Systems performance lost 46 points in our last CoC application.  This one area would 
have put us above the mean score.  We missed the mean score by approximately 30 
points.   
 
Returns to homelessness is needs to be better documented 
 
Emergency shelter bed coverage only shows 10%, which is not accurate data 
primarily due to the Nashville Rescue Mission (and Room In The Inn) that is not 
currently importing the data to HMIS. 
 
Will: Coordinated entry intake will improve our system performance. 
 
Rachel (next door); What would it cost to provide operational funding for the 
software purchased to migrate data from The Nashville Rescue Mission and Room In 
The Inn?  If it significantly helps our CoC data, then let’s seek the funding for 
implementation. 
 
We need to decide as a CoC direction and consider the cost in HUD points. 
 
Suzie will send the link to the order of priorities for permanent supportive housing 
providers.  We got 0 points last year.  However, if permanent supportive housing 
providers are willing to adopt the priorities, we can achieve 6 points. 
 
Performance Evaluation Committee Members: Matt Deeb (Baptist Healing Trust), 
Giovani Acho  (Metro Social Services) -- other members???  Be careful of conflicts of 
interests.  Funded agencies may not participate on the PEC.  However, agencies may 
participate on the Governance Board. 
 
 
A discussion of potential PEC Committee members. 



 
PEC participation considerations: 
1.  Interest and availability 
2.  Conflict of interest consideration 
 
Timeline – Connect by the end of the week of July 12. 
 
Process:  
Timeline: End of week contacts 
Governance Committee will have a short list 
A total of 7 committee members 
By-Laws provide authority for Governance Board Chairman to appoint PEC 
members. 
Provide a “job description” for potential PEC members 
 
Parenthetically, Beth Shin was railroaded onto the PEC. 
 
20% of reallocation funding from lower performing agencies would provide 4 
additional points.  Suzie pointed out that this is not possible considering the 
aggregate of the past three years of CoC funding ($3 million X 3 years = $9 million)  
20% of  reallocation based on the cumulative of three years of CoC funding is 
$180,000. 
 
Rachel suggested cutting the three lowest performing agencies each year for 
purposes of reallocation.  
 
If we don’t make the choices of reallocation as a CoC, then HUD will. 
 
HMIS:  Previously adopted language for policy and procedures (Refer to Mandy).  
Governance Board CoC votes to formally accept state language (may modify in the 
future). 
 
By-Laws:  Mission statement needs to be defined.  Discussion of the By-Laws 
Committee work.  The By-Laws are a work in progress. 
 
Timeline: By-Law draft Distribute to CoC Body in July,  Two weeks for comments.  
Comments to enter into final draft for August CoC meeting.  Legal review and 
provide to the By-Laws Committee and Governance Committee for review. 
 
We discussed procedure that the Governance Committee recommends to the CoC 
body for an up or down vote with matters pertaining to the CoC. 
 
Will Update:  Commissioners discussed and adopted the “Focused Strategies” 
recommendation by unanimous vote.  Will provided a list of recommendations 
(handout). 
 



Beth Shin moved to adjourn meeting.  Kyle Duvall seconded the motion.  Meeting 
adjourned. 


